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Michigan Dental Association

Unofficial Board Actions

March 9-10, 2023
Trustee Report: Dr. Darshika Shah
The MDA Board of Trustees met in Okemos at the MDA Headquarters for our Board meeting on Thursday, March 9 and Friday, March 10.

Andrew Smith, the executive director of the Association of Dental Support Organizations gave a powerful presentation on Thursday after dinner. He gave an in-depth generative information on Dental DSO practice models, and how they support and help develop the next generation of dental professionals.

Friday morning, the Board began with an executive session and meeting. Another highlight of our meeting was updates about different Blue Cross/Blue Shield plans given Dr. Kerry Kaysserian, BCBSM Director.

We viewed the Ted Talk video on “Workplace Mental Health - all you need to know for now”, emphasizing the importance of mental health in our day-to-day work environment.

Our Ninth District Trustee, Dr. Michele Tulak-Gorecki, gave us snapshot of recent news and events from ADA, Executive Director Karen Burgess provided an update on the strategic plan and changes were made to increase funding for dental students to attend component meetings.

We look forward to seeing everyone at the Annual Session in Grand Rapids!
Highlights from the Board of Trustees Meeting
Board Development
Dental Support Organizations (DSO): Andrew Smith, Executive Director, Association of Dental Support Organizations (ADSO), shared his perspective on the DSO model, ADSO’s key focus areas and initiatives, and opportunities for collaboration between the two organizations. Young dentists affiliating with DSO’s is on the rise with 30% choosing to work with a DSO following graduation. 

He reported that DSO’s provide facility management, IT support, supply procurement, accounting and billing, marketing, human resources, capital and financing.  He further reported that DSO’s do not influence clinical care, employ and direct clinical staff, institute quotas, or own dental practices. The biggest benefit of MDA membership for DSO dentists, particularly the newer dentists, is to have a professional peer network outside of the DSO, learn what is happening in the profession and shows that the profession is unified.

The ADSO has similar advocacy initiatives as the MDA/ADA and is collaborating with the ADA to address legislative and regulatory issues. Mr. Smith stated that he would like to better understand policy/workforce issues in Michigan to engage on potential opportunities to partner on advocacy initiatives.

As a follow-up to Mr. Smith’s presentation, the Board held a generative discussion on DSO’s.  MDA will contact him to address opportunities to partner with ASDO on advocacy initiatives, charitable endeavors such as the MOM, etc. However, to connect with and collaborate with the dentists in DSO’s, MDA will need to work directly with each DSO. The ADA recently elevated a project that would identify and track practices affiliated with DSOs but it would be helpful if this information could be provided by ADSO.
Mental Health: The Board also viewed and discussed a video by Tom Oxley on “Workplace Mental Health – All You Need to Know (for now)”, highlighting workplace mental health. The Board discussed the stigma of mental health challenges and that the reported suicide rate for dentists. May is Mental Health Awareness Month and the Board discussed opportunities to help raise awareness through webinars, the Journal and other publications, and social media.
Governance

MDA Mission, Vision and Values:  After several conversations related to the MDA Mission, Vision and Values, the Board engaged Association Options to assist in a review and potential revision.  Following a survey of MDA leadership – including Board, Committees, and House of Delegates members – which also included a selection of MDA members, the Board had a special meeting to review the findings and identify priorities.  At the March meeting, the Board discussed revisions and approved the following statements:
Mission

Empowering member dentists, advancing the dental profession, and improving oral health.

Vision

Michigan’s recognized expert on oral health.

Values 

Integrity:  We promote ethical behavior and values-informed decision-making.

Inclusivity:  We work to create an environment where all members and the greater dental community are respected and feel a sense of belonging.

Compassion:  We believe that all patients should be treated with empathy and respect.

Service:  We are responsive to the changing needs of members and the profession.

Evidence-Based:   We make decisions based on an understanding of the current best evidence.

Quality care:  We are committed to quality care for all patients.

Lifelong Learning:  We recognize that lifelong learning is key to excellence in patient care.

The previous policies related to this were rescinded.  Next steps will be to update this information everywhere it is found, and to highlight the information to the membership.
Report to HOD on Public Education Campaign: The 2022 House of Delegates urged the Board to revisit the objectives of the MDA Public Education Campaign and provide the 2023 House of Delegates with an informational report. The Board reviewed a report provided by the Committee on Public Relations and approved the submission of the report to the House. 
Dental Student Attendance at Component Meetings: In 2022, the Board approved funding to reimburse components for meals costs for dental students/graduate students/residents attendance at component meetings. Due to the popularity of this program, the Board approved up to an additional $20,000 for this program. Components are also urged to include additional funding in future ADA ARC grant request to support student/resident outreach initiatives at the component level. 
Workgroup on Component Compliance with Peer Review:   The Board of Trustees has been informed that there are some component dental societies that are not in compliance with the Bylaws requirement to have a component peer review dental care committee and peer review ethics committee.   After evaluating the situation, the Executive Committee requested the Board to appoint a workgroup to identify these component societies and assist them with coming into compliance.  One mechanism for this would be component merger.  The workgroup was approved and will be established to begin its work in the near future.
Strategy

Strategic Plan: Executive Director Burgess gave an update on progress on the 2021-25 Strategic Plan for each of the strategic plan goals. Recent activity includes:

· Member Value: Pilot of an early career dentist engagement program, new activities at Annual Session and MBA in a Day seminar, the launch of the women in dentistry virtual community

· Member Engagement: Growth in the component e-newsletter program

· Organizational Sustainability: Evaluation of the MDA product/service matrix with 2022 data and benchmarks in June

· DEI: Implementation of careers in dentistry panel presentations and shadowing program 
· Advocacy:  Increased legislative meetings at the district and component level

Technology Action Plan: The Board approved recommendations for the MDA’s Technology Action Plan. Recommendations include resources for local dental societies on data integrity and cybersecurity, internal policy manual, annual technology assessment and planning meeting, data warehouse for member engagement, MDA website refresh, evaluation of Learning Management System, maintenance of MDA app, and text messaging communications. Requests for funding will be reviewed by the Board once the recommendations have been researched and a plan has been created.
Endorsement
The MDA Board approved the endorsement of Bridge Commercial Realty for real estate services, subject to a mutually agreeable contract. Bridge realty will offer MDA members a free property value analysis and a 10% discount on all fees for commercial real estate sales, consulting services or purchasing of off-market properties. 
Presentations
Membership Update: Angie Kanazeh, Director of Membership, provided the Board with an update on membership. She noted that the MDA active market share as of March 8 is 66.1%, similar to last year at this time, which will continue to grow throughout the year. MDA is seeing an increase in non-renews among new dentists, particularly early career dentists.  The MDA continues to focus on new dentist recruitment and retention, particularly in southeast Michigan.
Trustee Report:  Dr. Michele Tulak-Gorecki, the 9th district ADA trustee, gave an update on ADA activities.  She provided an update on membership trends at the national level; addressed the implementation of the Strategic Forecasting Committee, which was approved by the ADA House of Delegates in October; reported that the ADA was considering hiring a Chief Diversity Officer; and reported on the success of ADA Dentist and Student Lobby Day.  In addition, Dr. Tulak-Gorecki has been named the chair of ADA president Dr. George Shepley’s task force on sugar.

Blue Cross/Blue Shield of Michigan (BCBSM): Dr. Kerry Kaysserian, BCBSM Director, provided a report on BCBSM activities. BCBSM goals are to increase interaction with dentists with Medicare and Medicare Advantages plans, increase performance of the call center and the creation of a new claims liaison team to back up customer service. BCBSM is looking forward to integrating oral health with overall health. It has been shown that those with better dental care have a lower per member per month. Dr. Kaysserian introduced Christina Hix and highlighted her role as vice president of specialty benefits. 
Policy
The MDA approved participating in the Oral Health Workforce Development Steering Committee developed by the Michigan Primary Care Association and the Delta Dental Foundation. The Steering Committee was developed to focus on workforce, addressing dental hygiene, dental assisting and dental therapy.  While the MDA policy opposes the further development of dental therapists in Michigan, the Board strongly believes that the MDA needs to have a voice at the table, provide input into decisions, and take collaborative steps to address the hygiene and dental assisting shortage.   
Executive Session
Action on Board Nominations: The Board approved directors for the MDA Insurance & Financial Group and reviewed candidates seeking MDA endorsement for the Michigan Board of Dentistry and forwarded nominees for this purpose. 

2023-2024 Committee Appointments: The Board approved the slate of committee members for 2023-2024.
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